
BOM Agreed Report 

7th May 2024 

• David informed the BOM that 13 students had accepted places in Junior Infants for 
September 2024 

• Class allocations for 2024/25 would be Junior and Senior infants would each be on their 
own, with 1st & 2nd together, 3rd & 4th together and 5th & 6th together. Allocation of 
teachers to each class would wait until after the appointment of the 2 fixed term 
teacher appointments were made. 

• Sharon Greaney was reappointed to the AP2 position due to the continuation of Christina 
O’Shea’s career break. 

• David informed the BOM that Gráinne Higgins had been granted a CID and that due to 
this she was entitled to the permanent teaching position that was available in the school. 

• Grainne was appointed to the permanent teaching position. 
• David informed the BOM that our SET cluster with St. Teresa’s in Kilflynn was approved 

by the Dept of Education. 
• Approval was given by the BOM for the school to apply for and if approved for to take 

part in the BLAST and Creative Clusters Initiatives 
• Approval was given by the BOM to apply for the Hot School Meals Program 
• Approval was given for Ms. Willimas to run the School’s Summer Program from the 24th 

of June to the 5th of July.  
• Approval was given for the school to take part in the FAI Schools 5 a side soccer 

competition in Cahir on the 16th of May, the Gaelic Football Skills on the 14th of May and 
the Fr. Curtin Cup later in May. 

• The BOM expressed its thanks to Colm O’Connor and all the other parents who helped 
out with making 3 raised beds. 

• The BOM was given an update by David regarding the progress of the car park. David 
informed the BOM that Coman Larkin the solicitor working on the legal advice on the 
disputed property had been on annual leave and would have the advice ready by mid May. 

• Approval was given for the school to close on 7th of June for the local and European 
elections. 

• The school calendar for 2024-25 was approved by the BOM, the school will reopen to 
students on the 28th of August 2024 and close on Friday 20th of June 2025. 

• The BOM was informed that the ICT, partial Ancillary, Testing and Minor Works Grants 
had been paid. 

• Our last two scheduled BOM meetings for the school year were agreed these would take 
place on 11th of June and on the 25th of June. 

• The BOM expressed it’s thanks to Ms. Greaney for all her efforts in preparing 2nd class 
for First Communion 

• The BOM congratulated Gráinne Higgins on the birth of her new baby, Ms. Greaney on 
her recent engagement and Rachel Sheehy on her recent marriage. 

 

 

Signed:______________________    Date:____________________ 


